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April 

 

 The Flight Report Editor is making a call for information—

including pictures if you have any—of BAM history.  Would like to cre-

ate a section of BAM history … When did BAM start?  Any pictures?  

Anything to do with history of BAM would be appreciated.  Thank You. 

 Continue to feel free to submit pictures and stories during 

2016.  Without your contributions the BAM Newsletter would not exist 

at the level you expect it. 

  AND did you know we have a celebrity in BAM?  Steve 

Younger is now a spokesman for Smolich Motors … saw it myself on 

TV … he even managed to get his planes on display and fly one too.   

Way to go Steve … autograph session will be at the next club meet-
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Keith Kearcher  (picture of 

him with his T-28) has been in 

Bend 13 years.  He retired 2 

years ago being a specialized 

type of gunsmith for 20 

years.  He received his pri-

vate pilots license in the late 

70’s and stopped flying in the 

mid 80’s.  Aviation has al-

ways been an interest and 

RC is a way to enjoy that 

again without the costs.  

Keith has a starter plane—a 

T-28.  Keith would like to move into gas planes at some point.  He has al-

ways enjoyed building stuff and looks forward to his first real kit plane.  

Outside of flying Keith also has interests in outdoor activities—hunting, 

hiking and mountain biking.  Oh yes, he also is an avid motorcyclist. 

Gary Rice have been in Bend 

(lives down by Sun River) 

since 2001 after growing up 

on the Oregon Coast.  Gary is 

still working and travels the 

West Cost from Alaska to L.A. 

and over to Hawaii working on 

petroleum barges.  He is a self 

taught RC pilot after he 

bought himself a plane (see 

the plane he is holding) for 

Christmas.  He hopes to im-

prove his skills working with 

Greg and Mike. 
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Government Relations: Our Hobby Remains in Flux 
I am sure that many of you receive the AMA updates regarding the ongoing discussions and amendments to FAA’s Reauthorization 
Act of 2016 (www.modelaircraft.org/files/S2658_4-4-16.pdf). Many folks and stakeholders, including AMA, have been voicing their 
frustration with the more recent developments that clearly undermine the original intent and commitment to keep the organized 
hobby protected from unjustified rules and requirements as defined by FAA’s Modernization and Reform Act of 2012, specifically 
section 336, “Special Rule for Model Aircraft” (www.faa.gov/uas/media/Sec_331_336_UAS.pdf). 
If you recall, the original intent was to separate recreational hobbyists from other uses of small Unmanned Aircraft Systems (sUAS) 
that involve operation outside the defined set of rules for model aircraft and outside the safety guidelines of a community-based 
organization. It is apparent that the current direction is moving us towards additional rules and requirements that could pose a 
threat to the future of the hobby.  

Essentially, it could become so restrictive and cumbersome that it discourages people from ever pursuing this hobby or staying in 
the hobby altogether. Now, we are not at that point yet, but it is clear that the recent registration requirement is just a first step to 
get a better handle on all those hobbyists, organized or unorganized. Given the fact that the registrations exceeded 400,000, it is 
obvious that many hobbyists are not AMA members (AMA has around 185,000 members). That means that many hobbyists are 
enjoying this hobby on their own, or at least without having any affiliation with the AMA. 

Terry Dunn, a freelance writer and enthusiastic hobbyist (TerryDunn.org), wrote a recent article about the FAA developments and 
impact on our hobby. You can find his article here: 

www.tested.com/tech/566982-rc-flying-and-law-2016/ 

Terry is making some interesting points and observations. One particular observation that stood out to me is that general trends 
and technological developments in our hobby have changed the perception about our hobby and how people view multi-rotors: 
our hobby has become a toy industry that is accessible to the masses. In other words, multi-rotors have carved out a new target 
group and type of hobbyist that didn’t exist previously. I am not saying that there is anything wrong with multi-rotors; however, it 
is apparent that this technology has fueled much of the draw that our hobby has seen in more recent years.  

Combined with affordable video technology and the fascination with aerial videos, multi-copters have become a main type of un-
manned aircraft that entices people to enter the hobby without the usual guidance and safety net that AMA members have experi-
enced over many decades. 

This technological development and emerging perception of our hobby—in my opinion—have triggered some of the irrational and 
arbitrary legislative activity to put further constraints and controls on our hobby. Unfortunately, AMA and its members have been 
caught in this mess and become a target without any wrongdoing. The reluctance to acknowledge AMA’s safety track record—and 
actually consider it when proposing legislation that is more targeted and appropriate—is an indication that the current direction is 
driven by an inability to distinguish between different groups of hobbyists and manage them accordingly. 

Although AMA embraces multi-copters as another type of model aircraft and offers education as well as guidance for safe opera-
tion, it won’t be able to reach all hobbyists that have an interest in RC flying. Again, the large number of hobbyists that registered 
with the FAA highlights that unaffiliated hobbyists will remain in the majority and likely determine the direction that lawmakers 
will take to define the future of the hobby for everybody. 

We can only hope and support AMA to remain a strong voice on our behalf so we can find a solution that is appropriate without 
creating an environment that is ignorant towards the effective approach AMA and its members have demonstrated over decades 
(since 1936), before the FAA even existed (FAA since 1958).  

Let’s stay determined and voice our opinions. You can help by writing to your senator: 

http://amablog.modelaircraft.org/amagov/2016/04/12/urgent-write-the-senate-now/ 

Take care! 

Waldemar Frank 

http://www.modelaircraft.org/files/S2658_4-4-16.pdf)
http://www.faa.gov/uas/media/Sec_331_336_UAS.pdf
file:///C:/Users/bobingram/Data/BAM%20Newsletter/2016%20April/TerryDunn.org
http://www.tested.com/tech/566982-rc-flying-and-law-2016/
http://amablog.modelaircraft.org/amagov/2016/04/12/urgent-write-the-senate-now/
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Show & Tell 

 

Chris Rankin brought in a very interesting 

Yak 54 Profile Pro from Valley View RC 

powered by a Valley View RC 20cc gas mo-

tor.  Chris said of all the engines he has run 

over the years this VVRC 20 ran the best 

right out of the box.  Chris is using Savox 

Titanium gear servos, 2000maH Rx battery, 

SmartFly regulator and an optical engine 

cutoff system. 

Bill Hand brought in a very unique Sal-

to glider from ST Models.  The glider 

uses EDF propulsion that retracts 

back into the fuselage when not need-

ed to reduce drag.  With the top 

mounted EDF unit and the installation 

of wheels on the fuselage you can 

take this aircraft off from the ground.  

With a 3S battery and a 71”+ wingspan 

this bird should fly for quite a while.  

Yet another beautiful glider from the 

Hand hanger. 

Jim Young brought in his recently com-

pleted SBD Dauntless by Phoenix Mod-

els.  The aircraft has a 57” wingspan 

and Jim decided to power it with an OS 

Max 65.  The plane sports electric re-

tractable landing gear and fully func-

tional dive brakes.  Rog Grigsby built 

this plane for Jim and they are both 

looking forward to flying it.  Great job 

guys. 
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A few months back Tom Schramm brought in his Grumman Goose all framed 

up.  At this month’s meeting Tom brought 

in the finished aircraft and it was 

GEORGEOUS!  Tom used Ultrakote’s park 

lite yellow for the covering.  It is just trans-

lucent enough to show all of Tom’s work-

manship below the surface.  Tom is using 

Super Tiger 370 1000Kv motors with a sin-

gle 3S 2200maH Lipo battery.  Tom esti-

mates the plane weighs about 2 lbs. 4 oz.  

Beautiful workmanship Tom! 

A few months ago (like in Nov/Dec) Dave Reiss lost a plane … it flew to points un-

known.  Well he has it back.  A DOT person found it about 2.6 miles NW of the fly-

ing field.  NOTE:  Dave rewarded the person with 2 of his home build model 

planes as the individual would not take cash.)  The plane was found ‘upside’ 

down and the wing detached.  It 

survived the snow and cold.  Ex-

cept for a small bend in the eleva-

tor stabilizer it appears it will fly 

again. 
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Crash Trophy 
The crash trophy has found a new home.   

 

The crash trophy for the 

month of March was given to 

Terry McDaniel who crashed 

an airplane AND lost an air-

plane on the same day.  WOW!  

We all feel your pain Terry!  

Hang in there brother …… the 

crashing won’t end but you 

will get more used to it. 
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Attendance at the club meeting 
Our Club President  and Vice President / Safety Officer speak and all others lis-

ten. 
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Fly / No Fly Zone’s for Popp’s Field 
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